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From: Phil Pothen 
To: Planning and Housing 
Subject: [External Sender] Depututing May 9th, 2024 re: PH12.3 EHON Major Streets Study - Final Report 
Date: May 7, 2024 12:41:51 PM 

I am writing on behalf of Environmental Defence to request to depute regarding the above 
item, PH12.3 - Expanding Housing Options in Neighbourhoods: Major Streets Study - Final 
Report at the May 9th meeting of Planning and Housing Committee. 

The development of large numbers of six-storey apartment buildings within Toronto's 
neighbourhood designation is vital to Environmental Defence's efforts both to halt GTHA 
sprawl (by building enough housing in Toronto for everyone who would prefer to live here -
including enough homes on neighbourhood streets for families who would otherwise be drawn 
to sprawl).  However it is also vital to meeting Toronto's climate change obligations - by 
bringing all its neighbourhoods up to the densities (at least ~100/ha) that support car-free 
living. 

Yours truly, 

Phil Pothen, J.D., M.L.A. 

Counsel & Ontario Environment Program Manager 

Land Use & Land Development Program Manager 
Pronouns: he/him 

33 Cecil Street, 1st floor Toronto, ON, Canada M5T1N1 

Cell: 647.706.5937 | environmentaldefence.ca 

TW: @envirodefence | FB: EnvironmentalDefenceCanada 
Traditional territories of the Mississauga of the New Credit, the Anishinaabe, the Iroquois-Haudenosaunee, and 
the Huron-Wendat. Please see full acknowledgement here. 

Defending clean water, a safe climate and healthy communities. 
Our work would not be possible without you. Please donate today. 

Environmental Defence is a not-for-profit, and thus exempt from Toronto Municipal Code Chapter 
140, Lobbying. 
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